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TUNG FENG
LAST WEEK’S PROCEEDINGS - NOV 1st, 2017 
P Stacy rang the bell at 1pm to start the meeting. The setting was the B1 Ballroom of Regal Hotel, a very fancy large 
room and it was such a warm reunion for all of us. In total there were 15 members attending: IPDG Eric, PP Henry, PP 
Tim, PP John Luk (our speaker!), PP Rudy, PP Stephen Liu, PP Eddy, PP Andy, PP William, P Stacy, HS Gilbert, Rtn. 
Dr. Tony, Rtn. Peter, Rtn. Jason Rtn. Kevin!  We welcomed back: Dr.Tony, Peter and Rtn Kevin, and it was just great 
seeing everyone. IPDG Eric was the birthday boy this week, and invited PP Andy to lead the song. During the 
proceedings, IPDG Eric also shared the Rotary INT’L fellowship of flying Rotarians, and PP William Wong shared his 
experience about the horse racing event with the sister club. After the announcements, P Stacy invited Dr Tony to 
introduce the speaker PP John Luk, who presented to us a very interesting talk about his views on the China Property 
situation, which was well received by all. IPDG Eric was invited to thank the speaker. Finally P Stacy asked all to rise, 
give toast to RI, and of course to RC HKIE. Meeting adjourned.  

RED BOX: $1, 300 
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THE LAST LAUGH - Art & Culture

Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue  : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website              : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 
Facebook  : https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast 

Club Announcements  

     1. Fellowship dinner: November 24th 2017, Friday – Shanghai Fraternity Association.  Menu    
              tentatively priced at 500HKD. Currently 13 members are enrolled. Members who are  
              interested please contact PP Jonathan.  

2. Flood Relief for Penang:  An 18 hour storm hit Penang  over this weekend. Our sister club 
Rotary Club of Penang and her District 3300 are working together in Flood Relief Aid. We will 
be raising funds in this week’s red box and also club service funds.  Members who would like 
to donate please contact International Service Direct, PP William. 

3. Golf Fellowship:  Any members who are interested in learning from a professional golf 
coach? We are gathering together in January for a group lesson followed by Thai Food din-
ner!  It will be fun!  For newbies and seasoned golfers! For more information please contact 
PP Jonathan 

District Announcements 

1. Mark your calendar: February 25th 2017 – Plant a Tree at a Butterfly Reserve! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

TODAY’S SPEAKER - P Julian Marland, RC Shouson Hill

OFFICERS  
President                       
Stacy Ho  

President Elect                 
TBC  

Secretary                      
Gilbert Fung  

Treasurer                          
Rudy Law  

DIRECTORS                   
Club Administration       
Andy Wong  

Fellowship               
Jonathan Lamport  

International Service 
William Wong  

Membership 
George Leung  

Service Projects 
Leo Yu 

Youth Service  
Laurence Chan  

CHAIRS 
Rotary Foundation        
David Li 

Service Projects             
John Poon 

Membership                   
Eddy Wong                

Fellowship                     
Kevin Leung 

IT                                    
Angus Leung  

Vocational & PPE          
Stacy Ho 

Sergeant-at-Arms           
John Poon  

PP COUNCIL REP.      
George Leung  

EX-OFFICIO                   
Chris Kyme  

CLUB ADVISORS           
Eric Chin, YK Cheng, 
Andrew Chen,  John Kwok 
Henry Chan,  Hubert Chan 

P. Julian  joined the West Kowloon Cultural District Authority in 
August 2017.  He has lived in Hong Kong since 2008 and was 
formerly the Managing Director of Brakeley Asia, where he was 
responsible for providing fundraising consultancy advice to 
clients in the not-for-profit sector, as well as serving as Director of 
Development at Canadian International School between 2012 
and 2016.  He started his career in banking, moving to the British 
Museum to help set up the development office in 1994 and then 
to Southbank Centre as Development Director in 1999, before 
joining Brakeley in 2003 as a Senior Consultant specialising in 
advising clients in the cultural sector.  

NEXT WEEK: PDG JONES WONG	

An artist asked the gallery owner if there had 
been any interest in his paintings on display at 
that time. "I have good news and bad news," the 
owner replied. "The good news is that a gentle-
man inquired about your work and wondered if it 
would appreciate in value after your death. 
When I told him it would, he bought all 15 of 
your paintings."

"That's wonderful," the artist exclaimed. "What's 
the bad news?” "The guy was your doctor..." 

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast
http://hkie.rotary3450.org/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast

